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CONGRATULATIONS
PRESIDENT STEPHEN

ON TAKING UP THE LEADERSHIP
OF HKIE FOR 2001-2002

CLUB MEMBERS WILL GIVE YOU
THEIR FULL SUPPORT

- THANK YOU
IPP TAJ

FOR YOUR DEDICATION TO OUR CLUB AND THE LEADERSHIP
YOU HAVE PROVIDED DURING 2000-2001

What Hcppened Last Week

It was a very wet day outside and there wasn't a big attendance this week and President Taj allowed
members time to enjoy some fellowship before starting the meeting. There was no speaker scheduled for
~this meeting which was set aside for Directors to give their reports on the year's activities.

President Taj opened the rneP:Ting by explaining that some members, PDG Uncle Peter, PP John Kwok and
Rtn Ates were in the US attending the Rotary International Convention. He pleased present members by
observing that we had quality rather than quantity in attendance.

PP C.Y. performed the one introduction: Rtn Bob Wilson from HK South. C.Y. also reported that there
were 14 members present and $1,100 had been donated.
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PP Rob then reported on Club Service for the year 2000-2001: He said that the speaker program
had been very ably managed by Rtn Henry Loy, and congratulated him in his absence. He outlined
some of the themes which had attracted a number of speakers, including medical issues,
environmental problems, people in the community we should care for, and the nine HKIE members
who gave addresses during the year. In addition to this program, there were several open forums
during which members had the opportunity to talk about the running of the Club. There was a
Christmas lunch party and the major social event, the annual dinner at Ocean Park, which was very
ably coordinated by PE Chris. The Club won the award for the best English bulletin for the year,
the third time running. Tung Feng was given a facelift during the year which certainly lifted its
appearance. PP Rob thanked the team which contributed to the production of our bulletin: Miriam,
Chris, Henry, Malcolm and PP John and Rudy for their paparazzi talents.

PP Rob also mentioned a few disappointments during the year: These included our membership
growth that continues fo need urgent attention; attendance from some members which is far from
satisfactory; and the need to use the Sergeant at Arms more effectively in the Club meetings.
Finally, he referred fo the initial discord at the beginning of the year which, in his opinion, is a
healthy sign that members are interested in the workings of their club, and are willing to give
their opinions on change. He also said that he believes that each President is entitled to put his
mark on the Club for their year, and that members should get behind the person who is putting in
so much of their valuable time in leading the Club. He promised President Stephen that he would
give him his full support for 2001-2002. |

Next off the block, PE Chris spoke about his responsibilities during the year, principally as the
International Services Director: There was the student exchange sponsored by our Club in which
two students from CityU were helped to travel to Singapore to study IT developments.
International visits were a feature, and some of our members travelled to our sister club, Penang,
1o take part in their 70™ anniversary celebrations; and members fro Makati North came to visit us
and enjoy our annual dinner celebration. Having already seven sister clubs overseas, the Board
decided not to form any more partnerships, but instead to strengthen ties with the partnerships
we already have.

Chris said that, as Vice President, he did not have much to do because most of the work was
attended to by Pres. Taj. As our Club's representative on the annual dinner organizing committee,
he was satisfied with the outcome. We had 18 of our members present with 22 guests, and the 27
members from Makati North made our contingent the biggest there. In the washout, we received
about $10,000 from the profits.

PE Stephen then briefly addressed the meeting in order to thank President Taj for all his
dedication and work for the Club during the year. He also particularly thanked our secretary,
Miriam, and Rtn Eddie for their contributions in assisting him. He finally reported on the small
group of members who will be travelling to Makati North on 18 July.

The highlight of the meeting was the handover. President Taj handed over the Club collar to PE
Stephen and our new President Stephen immediately awarded our new IPP Taj with his PP pin.

To close the meeting, President Stephen proposed a toast to the Rotary Club of HK South.



Rotawry Informatiov

President Devlyn says good-bye,
announces Virtual Convention prize

All who register for the Virtual Convention by 21:00 hours (9:00 p.m.) on 27 June stand a chance
to win two round-trip tickets on the 2002 RI Convention in Barcelona, Spain, RI President Frank J.
Devlyn announced on 19 June at a farewell meeting with staff at RI World Headquarters in
Evanston, Illinois, USA. President Devlyn will be succeeded by 2001-2002 RT President Richard D.
King on 1 July.

In his valedictory speech, the RI president encouraged all RI staff and Rotarians to seize every
opporturnity availed by their association with Rotary to render community and international
service. He also appealed to them to work hard towards the growth of the organization.

"It is not enough to be a good Rotarian or Rbfur'y International staff,” he said. "Bring someone
into Rotary so that RI grows bigger and stronger, and continues to do the good things for which it
is known.” President Devlyn pledged his total support for incoming RI President King.

Gloria Rita, his wife, also bade farewell to all the RI staff. "I have been very happen these two
years we have been in Evanston. It has been wonderful - knowing everybody and traveling
throughout the U.S. and the world,” she said. “But, I think, for me and for Frank, it is time to go
home to our children and grandchildren, whom we miss very much.”

Rl President receives humanitarian award

The 6reat Chicago chapter of the United Nations Association (UNA) has presented RI President
Frank J. Devlyn with the organization's humanitarian award in recognition of Rotary's efforts in
the eradication of polio.

"This award is a great honor for all Rotarians who have committed themselves to creating
awareness about the humanitarian needs of people around the world and have taken action to
ensure that the resources and services available are mobilized to improve the lives of those who
most need it,” the RI president said. "The PolioPlus program, a unique global undertaking in the
health sector and a fine example of a private/public partnership between Rotary and other
organizations, is one of many humanitarian initiatives for which Rotarians are known.”

President Devlyn received the award on 7 June at a UNA Conference on Infectious Diseases at
the Hilton & Towers, Chicago, Illinois, USA. Participants at the event discussed global and local
health topics that included HIV/AIDS, malaria, polio and tuberculosis.



LAUGH FOR THE WEEK

The Essential Guide to Women's English What do call the organ of small men? Compact diks
Yes = No of aliens? Laser diks.

No = Yes of old men? Floppy diks.
Maybe = No of young men? Hard diks.

I'm sorry = You'll be sorry of Chinese men? Pirated diks.

We need = T want
It's your decision = My correct decision should be

obvious by now
Do what you want = You'll pay for this later
We need to talk = I need to complain
Sure, go ahead = I don't want you to
I'm not upset = Of course I'm upset, you Moron
You're so manly = You need a shave and you sweat a

lot
Be romantic, turn out the lights = I have flabby
thighs

This kitchen is so inconvenient = T want a new flat
I want new curtains = .. and carpeting, and furniture,

and wallpaper, and ...
I heard a noise = You get out of bed and check it _
Do you love me? = I'm going to ask for something |

expensive
How much do you love me? = I did something today
you're going to hate

T'll be ready in a minute = Kick off your shoes and

find a good TV program
You have to learn to communicate = Just agree with .
; me
|
|
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ROTARY CLUB OF HONG KONG ISLAND EAST MEETS EVERY WEDNESDAY, 12:30 p.m. AT
EXCELSIOR HOTEL, CAUSEWAY BAY




New Membership Proposals

In accordance with Article V of our Club Constitution and Article X1 of our By-laws, the
Board has approved the proposal of the following people to be admitted to our Club as

Active members:

Name: LEE Kwok-Wah, Raymond

Rotary Name: Raymond o 4
Classification: Life Insurance R o/
Nationality: Chinese, Hong Kong
Birthday: March 8 —
Marital Status: Single

Employer: AJA Co. (Bermuda) Limited

Job Title: District Director

Business: 32/F, Hennessy Centre, 500 Hennessy Road, Causeway Bay
Office TEL: 2882-2726

Residential: 16/F, Flat A, Block 2, 33 Conduit Road, Hong Kong

Home TEL: 2523-8731

Proposer: PP George Leung

If no written objections to the proposals, stating reasons, are received by the Board from
any member of the Club within seven (7) days from date hereof, the above proposed
members shall be considered duly elected to membership, subject to payment of Club
fees.



Monthly Attendance Report

January to June 2001

I
Cumulative Percentage |
Cumulative Cumulative Home Attendance
Last Name | First Name Attendance Make-ups Total # of meetings Home Attendance plus Make-ups
Chan Hubert 15 1 25 60% 64%
Chan Kenny 7 0 25 28% 28%
Chan ‘|Henry 14 1 25 56% 60%
Chan Paul 2 0 25 8% 8%
Chan Laurence 22 3 25 88% 100%
Chen Andrew 13 0 25 52% 52%
Cheng YK 8 4 25 32% 48%
Cheung  |Desmond 12 1 25 48% 52%
Chiu Jason 16 1 25 64% _68%
Fieldng = |Rob 22 3 25 88% 100%
Fu C.Y: 8 1 25 32% 36%
Fung Lewis 5 0 25 20% 20%
Hirst Andrew 10 0 25 40% 40%
Howe Chris 17 T evle  68% T2%
Kilis Danny 10 0 25 40% 40%
Lamport William 8 0 25 32% 32%
Law Rudy 21 4 25 84% © 100%
Leung George 9 1 25 36% 40%
Li David 3 13 25 12% 64%
Li Francis 10 0 25 40% 40%
Ling Alex 16 9 25 64% 100%
Ling Thomas 1 0 25 4% 4%
Liu Stephen 21 3 25 84% 96%
Loy Tony 23 0 25 .92% 92%
Lu Clark 12 2 25 48% 56%
Lui Tim 9 0 25 36% 36%
Luk John 1 0 25 44% A%
Narain Kishu 8 5 25 32% 52%
Phillips Malcolm 14 0 25 56% 56%
Shadikhan | Tajwar 24 1 25 96% 100%
Shek Andrew 1 0 25 4% 4%
Wong Sam 8 0 25 32% 32%
Wong Eddy 19 2 25 76% 84%
Yao John 12 0 25 48% 48%
Yucel Ates 19 2 25 76% " 84%
Rotary requires a minimum 60% attendance at any half year.
Rotary requires a minimum 30% attendance at your home club during each half year.
empted from attendance: |Chang, Dave

Cheung, Emperor

Conway, Con

Hall, Peter

Kwok, John

Lam, William =

Lam, Sam

Mahtani, Ramesh

Moosdeen, Baker

Tao, Edwin

Wu, James
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At the head table, PP Edwin. PE Stephen and”Pres. Taj.

d were Rin Eddy (now Hon. Secretary)

Gracing the other en
and VP Chris (now PE).

Rin Clark (now Hon. Treasurer)

PP Rob entertaining visitor,
Pres. Bob Wilson (HK South).

Enjoving fellowship were PP Desmond. Rin Henry Chan (now VP)
PP Andrew and Rin Laurence.

A happy threesome: PP Hubert, PP CY. and Miriém. :
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President Taj with the biggest smile you ever saw, Our new President Stephen pins the PP badge to
hands over the reins to PE Stephen. [PP Taj (still smiling).

VP Chris reports on the achievements of
International Service for 2000-2001.

PP‘Roh gives a report on the Club Service
activities during the year.

Pres. Taj and Rin Clark give PP Rob hearty
congratulations for his birthday.



